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2942              10 August, 2012  

1.   HONOURS AND DISTINCTIONS 
      (a)  Dr. B. O. Emunemu of the Department of Educational Management, Faculty of 

Education has been awarded the 2012 Grand Achievers in Public Service Award 
by the African Age International Magazine on Thursday, 28 June, 2012 at the 
International Conference Centre, Abuja.  

      (b)  The following students of the European Studies Department, Faculty of Arts, 
University of Ibadan, Ibadan, emerged overall best students at the end of their 
First Semester on the Language Immersion Programme at the Nigeria French 
Language Village, Badagry: 

  (i)  Alabi Fola Elizabeth (1st Position in FLV 311 – Translation and Interpretation) 

  (ii)  Abioye Olumurewa (1st Position in FLV 312 – Grammar) 

  (iii)  Adeyonu Oluwatomilola (1st Position in FLV 313 – Phonetics) 

  (c)  Mr. A. P. Sobowale, an NYSC Teaching Assistant with the Department of English, 
Faculty of Arts, (March – June, 2012) has been acknowledged for his outstanding 
services by the Head, Department of English, Prof. A. Raji-Oyelade.  He was 
found to be hardworking, creative and committed to duties assigned to him in the 
Department.  He also provided 25 pigeon holes, valued at N48,000.00 to the 
Department and documented all Research Project/Theses and Dissertations in 
the Department.  

2. Foreign Pharmacists Graduate Orientation Programme (FPCOP) 2012 
The University of Ibadan, Ibadan, will host the Foreign Pharmacists Graduate 
Orientation Programme (FPCOP) 2012 from 20 August – 28 September, 2012.  About 
sixty (60) Nigerian Pharmacists from Universities around the world will participate in the 
Programme.  Members of the University community should please take note. 

 
3.  Creche Nursery School, University of Ibadan, Ibadan 

The 2012/2013 registration of the Creche Nursery School will commence on Monday,      
27 – Friday, 30 August, 2012.  The registration will hold from 9:00am – 2:00pm daily at 
the Creche, Nursery School, Oluyole Road (Adjacent to the Staff School), University of 
Ibadan, Ibadan.   The University community should please take note. 

 
4.  The Claude Ake Visiting Chair 

The Department of Peace and Conflict Research and the Nordic Africa Institute are 
inviting nominations of candidates for the Claude Ake Visiting Chair for 2013  
(Nomination of female candidates is encouraged).   
The Chair is open to prominent Social Scientists working at African Universities on 
issues related to War, Peace, Conflict Resolution, Human Rights, Democracy and 
Development on the African Continent.  Proposed candidates should be established 
and internationally recognized senior scholars with professional competence in their 
respective fields of expertise. 
Nominations should be submitted not later than 01 November, 2012. However, 
candidates cannot nominate themselves. 
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Nominations are to be submitted in writing and should present the proposed 
researcher, his/her planned research and the motives for the nominations. 
 
Nominations should be mailed to the following address: 
Department of Peace and Conflict Research 
Uppsala University 
Att: Claude Ake Visiting Chair 
Box 514 
SE– 751 20 Uppsala, SWEDEN 

For further information please contact: 
Ms Heleha Grusell 
Telephone: +46 18 471 76 52 
Fax: +46 18 69 51 02 
E-mail: Helena.grusell@per.uu.se  

 
5.   COURTESY VISIT 
   A 10-man Selection Committee from the Pan African University (PAU), paid a courtesy 

call on the Vice Chancellor, Prof. I. F. Adewole, FAS, in his office and was received on 
his behalf by the Dean, Faculty of Arts, Prof. K. Olu-Owolabi on Wednesday, 08 
August, 2012.  The visit was for the purpose of selecting students for the Pan African 
University Institute of Life and Earth Sciences (including Health and Agriculture), 
(PAULESI), at the PAULESI’s Office, University of Ibadan, Ibadan from 06 – 08 
August, 2012.  Prof. M. O. Abatan, the Acting Director of the Institute led members of 
the Committee which included the Chairman, Prof. Charles Okujeni of the Department 
of Earth Sciences, University of the Western Cape, Cape Town, South Africa, Prof. 
Million Tadege of Oklahoma State University, USA; Prof. C. N. B. Tagoe of the 
University of Ghana and former Vice Chancellor, University of Ghana, Legon, Dr. 
Yahaya Mijinyawa of the Department of Agricultural and Environmental Engineering, 
University of Ibadan, Ibadan, Mr. Adewale Ogunsuyi of the African Youth Charter 
(AYC), Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, Prof. A. Y. Abimbola of the Department of Geology, 
University of Ibadan, Ibadan; Prof. V. O. Adetimirin, Head, Department of Agronomy, 
University of Ibadan, Ibadan; Dr. Ibidun O. Adelekan, Acting Head, Department of 
Geography, University of Ibadan, Ibadan; Mr. M. A. Alatise, Deputy Bursar (Grants), 
University of Ibadan, Ibadan and Mr. O. A. Olaoye, Senior Assistant Registrar and 
Secretary, PAULESI’s Office, University of Ibadan, Ibadan.  Present at the occasion 
were the Director of Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo; Principal Assistant 
Registrar, Vice Chancellor’s Office, Dr. F. I. Etadon; Principal Assistant Registrar, 
University of Ibadan School of Business, Mr. S. L. Igonor. 

 

6.  DRIVE WITH CARE 
All motorists are advised to drive with care. Always fasten your seat belts. Do not over 
speed. Observe all road signs and traffic rules as instructed and directed. Do not 
make or receive phone calls while driving. Motorcycle and bicycle riders should put on 
their crash helmets. Obey traffic signs and do not face on coming vehicles on dualized 
roads such as Oduduwa Road and Chapel Road except there is a formal diversion. 

 

7.  WORKS AND MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL  
SERVICES 
Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt provision of services and maintenance 
works, the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency: 

(i)       HELP DESK (Open during office hours only) 
02-8721021 

(ii)       ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION WORKS  
08033872822 
08058150919 

mailto:Helena.grusell@per.uu.se
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(iii)       HALLS OF RESIDENCE 
08033269713 
08033941362 

(iv)       ELECTRICITY 
08037464435; 08037706090 
08056714554; 08054351062 

(v)       WATER SUPPLY 
08023262623 
08055306932 

(vi)       GENERAL ENVIRONMENT 
08052232036; 08030633065 
08030446799 

(vii) DIRECTOR OF WORKS 
08055257130 

 
8.   UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MEDICAL SERVICES: EMERGENCY TELEPHONE  
  LINES 
  This is to inform members of the University Community that they could contact the     
   University Health Service for medical services on emergency, through the under 

listed telephone lines: 
  1. Medical Records Office  - 02-2910084 
  2. Duty Sisters’ Office   - 02-2910088 

3       Medical Social Worker  - 02-2910086 
 
9.   COMPLAINTS LINES 

The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of         
complaints on happenings within the University: 

 08131009257 or 08154238755 

 complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng   

 
10.   CENTRE FOR SOCIAL ORIENTATION (CenSo)  HOTLINES DIRECTOR 

 08033564064; e-mail: dir_censo@ui.edu.ng 

 ANTI-CULTISM CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE 
         08074767564, 08030659292, 08032117874, 08023415745 
 RESEARCH AND INTELLIGENCE UNIT 
 08097700767; 08033564064 
 OMBUDSMAN AND ETHICS UNIT 
 07057864981; 08033564064 
 EDUCATION AND PUBLIC ENLIGHTENMENT UNIT 
 08032155435; 08033564064 

    
11.  CAMPUS SECURITY SERVICE 
  Security is our collective responsibility. Report suspicious movements or devices to 

the Campus Security Service. 
               

Telephone Numbers in Emergency Situations: 
 Main Office  Main Gate        Second Gate         The Polytechnic, Ibadan Gate 
 08033889854  08033909739         08060420982  08030667385 
 08051865795  08051865782         08077468750  08077468746 

08083172857  08083172912         08083172914  08083172913 
          
         (END)\ 
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